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Calendar of Events
April   5  Sat. 7:30 to 2    Hunter Ed.             May   27  Tues.  6 p.m.  Trap
April 16  Wed. 5:30  .22 league                     May   28  Wed. 5:30  .22 league
                          7:00  Gen. meeting               June   3    Tues.  6 p.m.  Trap
April 22  Tues.  6:00  Trap                             June   4    Wed.  5:30  .22 league
April 23   Wed. 5:30  .22 league                    June  10   Tues.  6 p.m. Trap
April 29  Tues.  6:00  Trap                             June   11  Wed.. 5:30  .22 league
April 30   Wed. 5:30  .22 league                    June   17  Tues.  6 p.m.  Trap
May    6  Tues.  6:00  Trap                             June   18  Wed.  5:30  .22 league
May    7  Wed.  5:30 .22 league                                                7:00 Gen. meeting
May  10  Sat.    9:30  Work day                     June   24  Tues.  6 p.m.  Trap
May  13  Tues.  6:00  Trap                             June   25  Wed.  5:30  .22 league
May  14  Wed.  5:30  .22 league
May  20  Tues.  6 p.m.  Trap
May  21  Wed.  5:30  .22 league
                          7:00 Gen. meeting
 

UN RESOLUTION 2117
            For those of our members who are unaware of UN Resolution 2117, one portion of this 
resolution calls for “member states to support weapons collection, disarmament”.  The treaty 
would have effectively placed a global ban on the import and export of small firearms.  It would 
have affected all private gun owners in the US and had language that would have implemented 
an international gun registry on all private guns and ammo.
 
            In a 53 to 46 vote, the Senate narrowly passed a measure that will stop the US from 
entering into the UN Arms Trade Treaty.
 
            Following are the Senators who voted for the Treaty which would take away our 
Constitutional rights:  (I’m only including the states where we have members.)
California:  Boxer and Feinstein                    Florida:   Nelson
Iowa:  Harkin                                                  Illinois:   Durbin
Minnesota:  Franken and Klobuchar              New York:  Gillibrand and Schumer
Ohio:  Brown                                                  New Jersey:  Menendez
Massachusetts:  Cowan and Warren              Pennsylvania:  Casey
Virginia:  Warner and Kaine                          Wisconsin:  Baldwin 
 

                                    



HUNTER EDUCATION
            Saturday, April 5th, the Hayward Hunter Ed program will be using the clubhouse for their 
class from 7:30 a.m. to 2 p.m.
 

.22 LEAGUE
            This year’s .22 league will begin (weather permitting) on April 16th, Wednesday, at 5:30 
p.m.  It will be a fun night and shooting for score will begin the following Wednesday.  It’s a 
silhouette shoot at steel buffalo targets and any .22 rifle can be used.
It’s a really fun event and everyone is welcome.
 

TRAP SHOOTING
            Assuming the snow has melted by then, we’ll start trap shooting on Tuesday, April 22 at 6 
p.m.  The price per round will be the same this year, $3.50 for members and $4 for non-
members.  Come join us and bring a friend, all are welcome.
 

WORK DAY
            Weather permitting, Saturday, May 10 will be our annual work day starting at 9:30 a.m.  
If you’d like to help the club out, come out, bring a pair of gloves and maybe a rake, shovel, 
chain saw, anything.  If the weather is warm enough, we may do some painting.  There are lots of 
little jobs that can be done with enough hands to help.  As in the past, there will probably be 
something cooking for lunch, too.
 

PELLET PISTOL LEAGUE
            Pellet pistol league ended on March 25th with our Handicap match.  The High Scratch 
prize went to Al Butterbaugh, who finished with 2551 points out of a possible 3000 over the ten-
week period.  The High Handicap shooter was Dennis Hedin, who shot 47 points over his 
average and he also took the Most Improved Shooter prize for raising his average by 35 points 
over the ten weeks.  Congratulations Al and Dennis.
 

NEW MEMBERS
            We have added the following five new members since January:  Neil Otey of Woodbury, 
MN; Eric Swan, Michael Pelkowski, Bryan Ince, Jr. and Dennis Hedin, all of Hayward.
 

DELINQUENT MEMBERS
            The following are folks who have let their membership lapse and whose names will be 
removed from our membership rolls:  Carl Cook, James Evans, Mike Jacobs, Lionel Johnson, 
Sr., Harold King, Jon Lopez, Rick Marks, Daryl McNutt, Randy Neumann, and Bill Sande.  We 
are sorry to lose you. Those of you who have a gate key, please return them as soon as possible.  
Your $5 deposit will be returned upon receipt of the key.

 A member whose dues are 60 days in arrears is Patti Henkelman.                        
 
 
           



 
 
 
                       
 


